
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

June 17, 2014

STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday June 17, 2014 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 3360 Old Hwy 9, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present

           
Linda Pickelsimer
Present
Cindy Early            
Absent 

Donald Sanders
Present
Eugene Mann        
Present
At this time Chairman Ken Blair thanked members Donald Sanders and Eugene Mann for their years of service to the board, the town and board employees. Then Mr. Blair welcomed new board members, Norman Burton and Mike Howard. Mr. Burton will be filling the vacancy left by outgoing member Eugene Mann and Mr. Howard will be filling the vacancy left by Donald Sanders. At this time Mr. Sanders and Mr. Mann left the table and Mr. Burton and Mr. Howard took their appointed seats. 

A motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and second by Mike Howard to table the 
May20, 2014 minutes for further review.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Howard, Pickelsimer
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Early
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the May financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in both departments for the month. Water Department had an increase excess of $2324.00 and the Sewer Department a gain of $2450.00. Year to date showed a gain in both departments of over $27,046.00. Mrs. Pickelsimer said the financials were correct and in order. To give Mr. Burton and Mr. Howard a chance to review the financials, Mrs. Pickelsimer made a motion to table the financials until the next meeting. Norman Burton second the motion. 
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Howard, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Early
In the Manager's report there were a total of 80 work orders performed with 13 of those being water leaks, 3 sewer taps, 1 meter replacement and 63 misc. Manager Jeff Harrell  updated the new board members on the 2 million dollar rehab project currently in process. The new aerators at the lagoon were in and working and the manhole replacement was moving along smoothly.
Mr. Harrell then presented the board with quotes from two companies to draw blue prints for the construction of a building for equipment storage and utility shop/work area. C.D.P. of Gadsden presented a quote of $8900.00 and L.A.D.D. for $12,000.00. Mr. Harrell also presented two quotes which along with the blue prints included construction of the building. Safeway Steel Building $98,900.00 and Buck Steel Building $75,000.00. After some discussion, Mr. Harrell was asked to gather more information and a motion was made by Mike Howard and second by Linda Pickelsimer to table the building discussion until a later date.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Howard, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Early

Mr. Harrell then updated the board on the 2000 Chevy P.U. for Steven Dutton. Mr. Harrell informed the board that the truck was not worth the money and asked the board for approval to travel to Dependable Motors in Birmingham where he had bought trucks in the past. He stated there were several on their website available that would suit our needs. Although $12,000.00 had been budgeted for a truck, he requested the board allow him to spend up to $15,000.00 in case there was none for the lesser amount. After some discussion, a motion was made by Norman Burton and second by Linda Pickelsimer, authorizing the purchase of a truck and a budgeted amount up to $15,000.00.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Howard, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Early
Office Manager Marie Kelly presented the board with an invoice in the amount of $6987.00, from P.S.P. Mfg & Supply, for the purchase of a master meter on behalf of Doyle Buffington. Mrs. Kelly ask the board for permission to pay the invoice from the water infrastructure balance in the allocations account. After some discussion, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and second by Mike Howard, authorizing payment for the invoice in the amount of $6987.00 to PSP Mfg & supply, be paid from the water infrastructure balance in the allocations account.  

There was no unfinished business.
In new business, Linda Pickelsimer told the board the regular meeting scheduled for July 15, 2014 was on election day, and she would be unable to attend. A suggestion was made to change the meeting date for July. After some discussion, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and second by Norman Burton to change the date of the regular meeting from July 15,2014 to July 8, 2014 at the regular time of 4:00 p.m.

 Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burton, Howard, Pickelsimer

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Early

After assuring there was no further business and thanking those in attendance, Chairman Ken Blair adjourned the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 4:35.
APPROVED July 8, 2014: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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